    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                    December 8, 2020
The meeting was called to order at 6:55 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Chris Basler, John Schweigert and Monica Rozier. Alderman Brandon Shortt was absent. Also attending the meeting were Water Superintendent John Lurk, Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald and Ben Gegg with Creative Contracting. 
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the November Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Monica Rozier, seconded by Chris Basler.
Alderman John Schweigert made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Chris Basler. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 12/03/2020.
Ben Gegg took the floor stating his intention to buy a portion of property currently owned by RJ Clements and Cara Naeger near the BVFD, bordering the Bloomsdale Sunset Park. He is requesting a breakdown of pricing so he can begin budgeting for a project to construct a 30-unit apartment complex, possibly increasing to 100 units. The Mayor pointed out that this could potentially double the population of Bloomsdale. Easement issues will have to be researched by both seller and buyer. Water is readily accessible, but gravity sewer is not; it is only on the west side of I-55. The City does own a piece of property along I-55 and Ben asked if a Lift Station could be installed there to provide gravity sewer for any future homes or structures. There are many issues that would have to be addressed before this action could be considered by the City, starting with an Engineering Study. Alderman Basler brought up the fact it would be difficult to anticipate the size of a Lift Station facility without knowing the scope of the project. The Mayor said we could start with a single pump. Ben would like to be framing by June, but the Mayor stated the City will not be able to take on this project at the same time we are moving forward with the major task of upgrading the water infrastructure. That is the priority. Ben wants to be started on a rental property in the next year and would rather do it in Bloomsdale but will go elsewhere if necessary. He would like to know when the City chooses an Engineering firm so he can consult with them. The Mayor will keep him informed and Ben left the meeting at 7:20 PM.
Alderman Schweigert will take the flag down in the City Park and properly fold and store it for next season. He will also contact Bauman Contracting to repair the patch of road on Parkview Drive where the culvert was recently replaced and inquire as to a timeline for the culvert replacement on St. Agnes Drive. Zoellner’s are moving ahead with the Legacy Lane project off Clement Road. The street is going to be installed soon, but since it is concrete, the Mayor will not take Legacy Lane over as a City Street. We will provide snow removal when necessary.
Clerk’s Notes: The City Limit maps requested from SEMO Regional Planning were mailed Friday, December 11. The Mayor could not distribute candy along the Parade Route for the Ste. Genevieve Holiday Festival so $500.00 was sent to the Lion’s Club c/o Annette Roth. The organization handed out candy from the Lion’s Club Park. Long time City business owner Millie McClanahan passed away November 25. Condolences to the family were posted on the City’s social media. The annual dues were paid to Missouri Rural Water Association as well as SEMO Regional Planning, who is also requesting an Official Designation of Representation for the City. With the Council working full time, it is difficult to commit to monthly afternoon meetings. A business license was issued to Philip Bogden on November 1, 2020 for the full amount of $15.00 to sell meat and seafood in City Limits. His stay was limited. The valves on the sludge pits at the Treatment Plant were replaced Thursday, December 3. 

Mark Evans left the Meeting at 7:30 PM and representatives Gary Grass, David Holloway, Tim Pruitt, and Joe Hemphill with Volkert Engineering took the floor to present what their company can offer the City of Bloomsdale for the upcoming water infrastructure upgrade project. They are a large company with various locations in both Missouri and Illinois and will be able to handle all aspects of the project, including survey and title work. They understand that the scope of the work will largely deal with waterline installation but know road repairs will be extensive. They also touched on the fact that Bloomsdale sits on a lot of rock and this will affect planning and cost. The Mayor explained his thoughts on completing the project in phases for economic reasons and that a water study will be the first order of business. They left the meeting at 8:05 PM.
After some discussion about the benefits of each Firm, the Mayor and Council members agree that the momentum for the project needs to be maintained and are no longer interested in putting off decisions. Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to move ahead with Cochran Engineering, seconded by Alderman John Schweigert, with Alderman Monica Rozier voting aye. The Motion was approved.

Alderman Monica Rozier made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:50 PM, seconded by Alderman Chris Basler. The motion was unanimously approved.
__________________________________

______________________________

Mayor, Paul Monia





City Clerk, Lynnette Randoll 

